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	Antipsychotic medications 


Research about antipsychotic medications when used as chemical restraint
The problem
[bookmark: _Toc256778633]Antipsychotic medications such as olanzapine (branded as Zyprexa) and risperidone (Risperdal) given for the treatment of a mental illness are also prescribed off-label as a sedative for people with an intellectual disability who show behaviours of concern. 
The problem is:
1. There are a lot of people with a disability who are prescribed antipsychotics for the purpose of reducing behaviours of concern who are not diagnosed with a mental illness.
2. Antipsychotic medications have extreme side effects such as, developing hand tremors, difficulties walking, brain damage and early death.  People diagnosed with dysphagia (difficulties with eating, drinking and swallowing) are at greater risk of choking episodes and aspiration pneumonia (food or drink in the lungs).
3. There is a lack of evidence to demonstrate the effectiveness of antipsychotic medications in reducing behaviours of concern.
4. Many people are given antipsychotic medications for a long time (over years) and still show the same behaviours of concern.

What we did

We looked at the data from the Restrictive Intervention Data System from 2008-09 and 2018-19 to find out if groups of people with certain characteristics were more likely to be prescribed antipsychotic medications than other groups of people who did not have these characteristics.  

What we found 

1. Children were twice as likely as adults to be restrained using antipsychotics. 
2. People who had a hearing impairment or mental illness were twice as likely to be restrained using antipsychotics than those without those disabilities. 
3. Males, people with autism, or communication difficulties or a visual impairment were 1.5 times more likely to be restrained using antipsychotics than people without these characteristics.


What these results mean
These results show that children, males, people with autism, communication difficulties, hearing or visual impairments are more likely to be prescribed antipsychotic medications than other people who don’t have these characteristics. 
We know that many people with a disability are prescribed antipsychotic medication for years and that the antipsychotic medication has not reduced their behaviour of concern. 
Because of the severe side effects associated with antipsychotic medication anyone who is prescribed antipsychotic medications should be reviewed by a medical practitioner at least once a year with the aim of possible reduction. People diagnosed with dysphagia should be reviewed more frequently.
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